Minutes Colorado QRP Club

January 9, 2016.

14 attendees (approximate). 
Meeting called to order:
Scott Garcia, KC0HSV, Club President, called the meeting called to order at 10:46 AM.  Scott started off with introductions by everyone in attendance.  

Announcements.
Scott announced that today's activity is rig day.  Those who brought rigs and accessories to the meeting will be able to discuss and demonstrate them following the regular meeting.  Scott also thanked Marshall Em, N1FN, for providing the Club meeting place.

Treasurers Report.
Roger Wendell, WB0JNR, Club Treasurer, announced that the combined total of the Savings and checking accounts amounts to $3,467.54.  This includes $1,138.02 in the checking account and $2,329.52 in the savings account.  He wanted to point out, however, that the “real” account balance would be only $2,391.54, after Jim Pope cashes the check to him to cover two year's of Aloha Cherry Creek Field Day site rental expenses, of $1,076.00.  Roger indicated that the Executive Committee will be discussing ways to reduce Field Day expenses in future years, as the Club cannot continue to support field day expenses at that level.

Roger also reminded everyone that the new Club web site is  www.coloradoqrpclub.org.  This replaces the old “stolen” web site, which was www.cqc.org.

The Treasurer's Report was approved.

Secretary's Report. 

Peter Inskeep, NO2D, advised all that the secretary's report from the November 14, 2015, meeting is available on the Club web page.  Scott summarized the salient points of the minutes of the last meeting.  
The minutes were approved as summarized.  

Both Scott and Roger interjected that the Club is on Facebook.  Roger added that there are icon links to the club's FaceBook, YouTube, and Twitter pages at the top of the main www.coloradoqrpclub.org webpage.  

Committee Reports.

Fox Hunt Committee:
Marshall, N1FN, said that there had been a fox hunt this past week.  Propagation was good overall, but not necessarily all that good in Colorado on Tuesday, and ditto on Thursday.  Everything anyone wants to know about the fox hunts can be found on the fox hunt web page, www.qrpfoxhunt.org. There's also a link to the fox hunt page at the top of our main webpage at www.coloradoqrpclub.org.  Frank Ivan, K0FEI, who is in charge of selecting and scheduling the foxes, indicated that he is always interested in hearing from individuals who would like to have a go at being a fox.  Being a fox may well be the most exciting 90 minutes in ham radio.

Field Day Committee:
Scott Garcia, KC0HSV, Aloha Field Day Chairperson, said he will promote field day and try to get all the RV sites filled up, as that reduces the Club's cost for Field Day.  The Cherry Creek group site has been reserved for Field Day in June, 2016, by Jim Pope, KG0PP, so we will definitely hold Field Day 2016 there.  There were some suggested alternatives for future Field Day sites.  Jim Moravec, N0COT, said that his 40 acre spread out East in the Bennett / Strasburg area could be available.  Other locations were also discussed.  

On the subject of committees, Scott asked that anyone who is interested in volunteering for a committee can contact him.

Old Business.

No old business.

New Business.
Marshall says that we need to continue to reserve the library in case we cannot meet at his office in the future.  We have a library reserved for the March meeting.  Roger will hold the reservation until he hears from Marshall that it is okay to hold the March meeting at Milestone Technologies.

Scott asked the group to think of ideas for future presentations.  Frank, K0FEI, said that he is willing to make a presentation of the ins and outs of software defined radios (SDR).  Jim, N0COT, is willing to make a presentation on how the state of the sun is and how it will influence and affect ham radio.  Pete wondered if we could find someone to talk about N1MM, and other contesting and general logging programs. Lynaire said she had an idea or two about SDR radio presentations she saw at other clubs. It was also suggested that Shel Radin might be a good resource for an SDR presentation.
Meeting adjourned at 11:27.

Following a short break a number of members discussed rigs and accessories that they brought to the meeting. Members had brought about 20 different radios for display and discussion - including motorcycle mobile, a Milestone Technologies Christmas Key, some well preserved Drake Line, a Hack SDR radio, and a wide variety of small and miniature (Pixie 2) QRP transceivers.
